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Memorials 

The White Cloud Community Library endowment fund 

received memorial contributions as a lasting memorial 

on behalf of Donna M. McGowen.    The Fremont Area 

Community  

Foundation will 

match memorial  

donations dollar for 

dollar for up to one 

year after a person’s 

passing.   
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Library Happenings 
Book Sale Success 
The used book sale was a success!!  A huge thanks to Stan Opal for setting up 
and to Joanne Chandler, and Tracy Kehr for greeting our customers and raising 
$199.78.  We appreciate all of your hard work!   

Pig Roast 
Mark your calendars!!  We are planning our annual pig roast for  Friday, August 
20, 2021 from 5-7 pm.  This is the largest Friend’s fundraiser of the year and we 
are going to need all hands on deck to pull this off.  The staff are planning to do 
a pie-in-the-face contest, so start saving your change now!!   We are having a   
planning meeting on July 13, 2021 at 10 am. If you are unable to attend, but 
want to help, please let Amy know!   
 

Walking Tacos at Summer Concert Series 
The Friends of the Library have been invited to sell drinks and walking taco’s at 
the Summer Concert series at Rotary Park (Millpond).  The first event will be 
Friday, July 16 from 6-8:30 pm.  We would love some help with this project, 
whether it is donating for supplies or baking some cookies and wrapping them 
separately for sale or helping serve.   

 

Water at Future Library Site  
We have been successful in hosting onsite programming during the pandemic 
thanks to our large outdoor space at the future library site.  Last week, big 
changes came there.  We added water!  This opens a world of possibilities to our 
youth programming.  To say we are excited is an understatement, watch for 
foam parties and sprinkler fun this summer!  We owe a HUGE thank you to 
Woody Nelson of WC Underground Construction and Chuck, Julius, and Zander 
Trapp of Trapp’s Septic for donating their time to install the new waterline.  Our 
community is lucky to have each and every one of you!  

 

Trek Route 66 Adult Summer Reading  
We have 17 adults signed up to help move Fenwick across Route 66, if you   
haven’t signed up yet, stop in and get signed up!  

 

Fine Jar Update  
The fine jar has been utilized well as we continue to open and get back to      
normal. So far, we have raised $147!  
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July 

An Ambush of Widows by Jeff Ab-

bott  

After the Fall by Ben Rhodes  

Black Ice by Brad Thor 

The Bone Code by Kathy Reichs 

The Cellist by Daniel Silva 

Choose Me by Tess Gerritsen 

Fallen by Linda Castillo  

False Witness by Karin Slaughter 

Forever My Own by Tracie Peter-

son  

The Heathens by Ace Atkins 

Hell for Breakfast by William W. 

Johnstone  

Hester on the Run by Linda Byler 

If It Rains by Jennifer L. Wright  

Make You Feel My Love by Robin 

Lee Hatcher  

Nine Lives by Danielle Steel 

The One You’re With by Lauren K. 

Denton  

The Personal Librarian by Marie 

Benedict  

Return to the Big Valley by Wan-

da Brunstetter  

The Shadow by James Patterson  

The Scarlet Pen by Jennifer 

Uhlarik 

The Silver Shadow by Liz Tolsma 

Sustaining Faith by Janette Oke 

Tom Clancy’s Target Acquired by 

Don Bentley 

The Women’s March by Jennifer 

Chiaverini    

August 

Another Kind of Eden by 

James Lee Burke  

Billy Summers by Stephen 

King 

Bloodless by Douglas Preston  

Breath by Joyce Carol Oates 

Class Act by Stuart Woods 

Complications by Danielle 

Steel  

Cul-de-Sac by Joy Fielding 

Lightning Strike by William 

Kent Krueger 

The Madness of Crowds by 

Louise Penny 

The Noise by James Patter-

son  

A Terrible Fall of Angels by 

Laurell K. Hamilton  

Viral by Robin Cook 

Vortex by Catherine Coulter  

The Walnut Creek Wish by 

Wanda Brunstetter  

New Books Coming Soon to Your Library 

         September 

Apples Never Fall by Liane 

Moriarty  

Biscuits and Gravy by Wil-

liam W. Johnstone  

The Burning by Jonathan 

Kellerman 

Cutthroat Dogs by Loren 

D. Estleman  

A Darker Reality by Anne 

Perry 

Enemy at the Gates by 

Vince Flynn 

Forgotten in Death by J.D. 

Robb  

High Stakes by Iris Johan-

sen  

Jailhouse Lawyer by James 

Patterson 

The New Kingdom by Wil-

bur Smith 

The Wish by Nicholas 

Sparks  

 

1. What is your name? 

 Nicole. 

2. What is one of your favorite quotes?  

“In the end, we’ll all become stories.” – Margaret Atwood  

3. If you could learn to do anything, what would it be? Why? 

 I’d like to learn to sing so that when I spontaneously burst into 
 song, babies don’t cry. 

4. What did you do growing up that got you into trouble? 

 Reading too many books and telling people precisely what I thought of them.  

5. If you could meet anyone, living or dead, who would you meet? 

Robin Williams. 

6. What would you be doing if you weren’t at your current job? 

Drawing or painting.  

7. What would you most regret not having done by the end of your life? 

 I want to illustrate a book cover.  

8. What would a “perfect” day look like for you? 

 April 26th, because it’s not too hot and it’s not too cold. All you need is a light jacket. 

9. If you ruled the world, what would you change on Day 1? 

 Eat the rich. 

10. What characteristic do you most admire in others? 

 Calm competence. 

 



 

 
 Salutation from the History Section 

We have held two cemetery walks in White Cloud’s Prospect Hill Cemetery.  The first was on August 2, 2009 with 

a turn out of around 400 people. The second on was on September 8, 2019.  For anyone who is not familiar with 

this event, volunteers are placed at specific spots in the cemetery and give a small presentation about the subject 

or lives of the people they are depicting. Careful research is done to make sure that information given is accurate. 

The cemetery walk is a way for people to learn and connect with the history of White Cloud and the surrounding 

area. 

Those who were portrayed last time were: Mac Slade our White Cloud Eagle ball player prior the becoming the 

Indians by Herm Becker; Chief of Police Al Mendham by his son Bob; our Goat Man Wm McGogan, including his 

popcorn wagon, by Dave Wright; Margaret  Mosher Stevens  as a one room school teacher was done by Laureen 

Deaters; Medicine Man Big Elk by Gene Reid, World War II vet George (Billy) Martin by Chuck Christenson; Gas 

Station owner Andy Burke by his son Bob; Artist Alpheus Sidebotham by Eric LeMire; the Swedetown story was 

told by Sandy Westgate; and five generations of George  Rosenberg’s Hardware was represented by wife Dottie. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This year we are joining forces with Big Prairie/Everett Township Cemetery and plan on holding our event        

Sunday, September 12, 2021, at 2 in the afternoon, on the corner of 20th Street and S. Pine Street.  We have   

selected our people and have begun the research.  We will have Chuck Christenson as Doc Douglass; Laureen 

Deaters, playing Helen Dalziel, another one room school teacher, and Sandy Westgate doing the history of the 

Westgate family. We are looking for someone to play Martha Evans so if you are interested, please volunteer.  

Richard Dault will play a Catholic priest, Herm Becker will be the first Newaygo County Judge (Barton), Jan Smith 

will tell of Martha Gooch Utley who was the first person buried in the cemetery. Dave  Wright will be telling the           

Crabtree’s story which just leaves someone who is willing to tell the story of William Shorter, our civil war vet who 

was a member of the First Michigan Colored Regiment, later named the 102nd United States Colored Infantry. 

We also are looking for someone willing to lend a couple of golf carts for handicapped persons who cannot    

make the trek.  Stay tuned for more information. 

 

 

Until then, 

Pam 
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A big thank you to our 2021  

Summer Reading Program sponsors! 

It is because of the generosity of  these sponsors that we are able to put together  such 
a great range of kids  summer programing!  It’s not to late to sign up for the summer 

reading program! By reading 15-minutes a day (or 20-minutes for the older age group), 
you can win prizes every week!   


